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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: August 6, 2021 

 
RE: #5982 Hilltop Ski Area  FROM: Carrie Craig, RLS with Kristina 

Serezhenkov, OLE 
 
 

Statutory & 
Regulatory 

 

Authority: AS 04.11.210 Recreational site license 
 

(a) The holder of a recreational site license may sell beer and wine at a 
recreational site during and one hour before and after a recreational 
event that is not a school event, for consumption on designated areas 
at the site. 

(b) The biennial fee for a recreational site license is $800.  
(c) In this section, “recreational site” includes a location where baseball 

games, car races, hockey games, dog sled racing events, or curling 
matches are regularly held during a season.  

(d) The board may not deny an application for renewal of a license issued 
under this section or an application to transfer a license issued under 
this section to another person solely because the board determines that 
the licensed premises is not a "recreational site" as defined under (c) of 
this section if the applicant  

1) held a license under this section or received a transferred 
license under this section that was valid at any time between 
January 1, 2018, and March 31, 2019 or holds a license that 
was initially issued under (e) of this section; and  

2) operates the license under the same conditions required at the 
time of initial licensure. 

(e) The board may not deny an application for issuance of a new license 
under this section solely because the board determines that the 
licensed premises is not a "recreational site" as defined in (c) of this 
section if the applicant filed an application for a new license under this 
section between October 1, 2018, and the effective date of this Act 
[5/15/19]. 

  

Background: 
Based on the findings of the 2014 and 2018 State of Alaska audits, the determination of what activities 
qualified as a “recreational site” came into question. The auditors felt that the board was not issuing 
recreational site licenses in accordance with statutory requirements.  



 
At the August 14, 2018 board meeting, there were a number of these license types slated for renewal and 
one of them was for Arctic Valley Ski Area. Staff’s recommendation at the time was for denial of the 
renewal application because they felt that the operation of the license did not meet the specific 
requirements. After testimony from the licensee, Assembly and legislative members and the public, the 
board voted to approve the renewal, 4 to 1.  
 
Senate Bill 16, sponsored by Senator Micciche, was an act relating to certain alcoholic beverage licenses and 
permits; relating to the bond requirement for certain alcoholic beverage license holders; and providing for 
an effective date was introduced on January 16, 2019. Part of this bill was to include new subsections (d) 
and (e) in the recreational site license statute referenced above. On July 10, 2019 SB16 was signed into law.  
 
Subsection (e) states that board cannot deny a new recreational site license application because the board 
determines the premises is not a "recreational site", defined as a location where baseball games, car races, 
hockey games, dog sled racing events, or curling matches are regularly held during a season, if the 
application was submitted between October 1, 2018 and May 15, 2019.  
 
In the proposed Title 4 rewrite, instead of a Recreational Site license, there is a new license type called 
Sporting Activity or Event license which does include skiing and snowboarding activities in the definition.  
 
Staff Recommendation:  
Evaluate the attached application for compliance with AS 04.11.210. 
 
Attachments: Recreational Site Statement 
   AB – 00 
   AB – 02  
   AB – 03  

 
 
 
 
 












































